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This case concerns whether Linemen should be upgraded to Cable Splicer when
performing transition splices.

Committee examined lead-to-Iead splices and transition splices (lead to
plastic) and evaluated the complexity of skills required for each type.
Committee also referenced the Apprentice Lineman Program gUidelines, as well as
past practice. Based on the Committee's review of the facts, it was determined
that transition splicing has historically been performed by Cable Splicers, and
it is appropriate for them to continue performing this work as it involves lead.

Employees who are performing transition splices for more than two hours at a
time should be properly upgraded to Cable Splicer. Committee directs the case
to be returned to Local Investigating Committee for settlement.

Based on the foregoing, this case is closed on this basis, and such closure
should be noted in the Joint Grievance Committee minutes.
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